Minutes of Holy Trinity, Tewkesbury PCC Meeting
Monday 5th July 2021 at 7:30pm by Zoom

Present
Stephen Walker (Chairman), Simon Holdsworth (Treasurer), Sara Simpkins (Church Warden), Steve Burden (Church Warden), Louise Woodward,  David Rogers, John Haughan, David Greenwood, Julie Northcott, Andrea Duncan, Liz Walker (Minutes), Sue Thatcher

Apologies 	
Julie Jarman, Andy Kingston-Smith, Allen Snow, Emma Ash, Jo Davies

1. The meeting opened at 7:30pm by Zoom. 

2. Opening Devotions
Stephen read a story of Transformation from The Bible in One Year passage for Today, which is a wonderful story of God’s Grace and reminds us about lives being changed.  This was followed by prayer for New Hope

Stephen and David R shared the story of Darren’s friend whose life was changed - he was an ex-drug addict who became a Christian.  Darren and his friend met and Darren made peace with his family

Please continue to pray for LM and JM and also for LB, who continue to grieve

3. Notification of AOB items 
Response to Boris’ COVID announcement – policies/practices to adopt – Dave G

4. Agreement of previous Minutes   
Agreement of previous PCC Minutes of 10/5/21
The PCC Minutes of Monday 10th May 2021 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed off by the Chairman.

Agreement of previous Extraordinary PCC meeting of 7/6/21	
The minutes of the Extraordinary PCC meeting of 7th June 2021 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and were signed off by the Chairman.

5. Matters arising 
Matters arising from PCC Minutes of 10/5/21
The question arose as to why we are not able to have Individual Communion.  Stephen informed that The Sharing of One Cup, representing The One Body of Christ, is Cannon Law and the Bishop is adamant in her response, that by law we cannot simply change our doctrine and have individual cups for communion.

Matters arising from the Extraordinary PCC meeting of 7/6/21 
David G reported that Church You-tube numbers have decreased as more people are attending Church in person and that there were only 4 people in attendance at this week’ Coffee and Chat before the service

The Service has commenced earlier at 9.45am

A Zoom service, for those who are not attending Church, run by the retired-clergy, has been requested.  2 responses have declined and we await the response of the others

Stephen informed  that it was lovely to see new people returning to Church every week and that the Church is a COVID safe space due Hand Sanitizer, face masks, East Facing Seats (2 long isles with space and many access points), and further larger spacing in the Balcony.  Stephen also informed that it was lovely to see a Life Group meet in the Church Garden – their first face-to-face meeting for over a year

Julie N reported that those who are now contracting COVID are those who are younger/children  but there is still a risk of the older population having symptoms.  However, only 4-8% of these are being hospitalised.  

Regarding future practices ie wearing a face mask, Julie suggested that The Church looks at our demographics – there is a young population who are not vaccinated and Tewkesbury is a High Risk area at present.  CW is reported to have said that he would choose to wear a mask indoors / in close proximity

Stephen will meet with the Church Wardens; continue to monitor and to see what emerges

6. Treasurers Report
Simon Holdsworth emailed the income and expenditure prior to meeting.  Simon reported that, as throughout the year, our finances remain good.  No questions were raised

Simon informed that the Signatories for Banking have been updated – RW has been removed and SB added

Simon has received numerous generic money laundering letters and has completed the necessary paperwork

Simon informed that HH and Jo have updated the Church Website so that the “Giving Page” is easier to see from the menu and also directs people to the Parish Web site to register and make changes to their individual giving etc

11 X new people have joined the Church recently

Simon, MP and HH were thanked for managing the finances.

       Post Meeting Note:  The Treasurer reported that an anonymous gift of £100 (plus Gift Aid),    towards the cost of restoring the church clock, had been received in June.


7. Fabric Report
The clearing out of the guttering and repairs to the clock were completed in the days following our last PCC meeting.  We would like to thank Roger and Allen for their diligence and perseverance in getting these tasks completed.

We have had a routine inspection of the kitchen by Environmental Health and they have given us a 5* rating again. There were a couple of minor tasks that they recommended we get completed, and KL and HH have already completed these. 

A few weeks ago, the radiator by the toilets developed a leak as did the water heater in the kitchen.  JA has replaced the radiator and Steve Burden is waiting for some replacement parts to arrive so he can fix the water heater.

Steve B has replaced the lights in the foyer with LED’s which will improve our carbon footprint and be more economical.

HH has arranged for the organ to be tuned – as required by the quinquennial report – but the gentleman needs to come out again to complete the job.

We are very grateful to KL and TW for ordering and fitting the new fire exit doors in room 4. These are a great improvement on the previous wooden doors which were difficult to open in wet weather.  KL has also begun repainting the front doors to the church, which will greatly improve its appearance.

HH and Sara have been steadily working their way through the cupboards in rooms 2, 3 and 4 and will hope to tackle and complete sorting out the balcony by the start of September.   We would be very grateful if anyone knows of somebody with a trailer who would be willing to do a tip run (or two) for us.

We are aware that a large number of laminated notices and reminders have appeared on the walls around the church over the last 18 months and we will look to consolidate these and reduce them to those that are really necessary.

In addition to all these things, there have been the inevitable small jobs that people undertake for us on a regular basis and the Church Wardens would like to thank everyone who serves in this way.

Stephen thanked Sara and Steve for overseeing the Fabric of the Church.  Stephen also informed that KL has also agreed to be Kitchen Manager.  Thank you to KL.


8. Staffing Committee
Louise is hoping to “catch-up” with LB and Julie J has met with HH.

Stephen informed that LB has had some Compassionate Leave following the Passing of her Mum and is working from home this week

Stephen informed that the previous session of TJC was cancelled due to many of young children self-isolating.  RE is also looking at The Smarties sessions week by week and that she has been in touch with the Tewkesbury Environmental Office for advice.

Julie N advised that COVID symptoms have changed.  The Classic symptoms are not apparent but a headache, sore throat and a general feeling of being unwell.  Julie would recommend not attending sessions if you are unwell and taking a COVID test


9. Safeguarding  
No safeguarding issues have been highlighted. 

Stephen reported that the Diocese is wishing to roll out the Safeguarding Dashboard.   HTT have been involved in the pilot and already have the Dashboard in place

10. GDPR
Sue asked if the on-line Church Directory has been completed.  Stephen advised that it is an on-going process.  Some more forms have been received but not all have been returned.  It was questioned whether the congregation is clear on the purpose of the data required and the storage of the data.  It was suggested that a deadline for returning the forms could be set

11. Eco Church
Andy was not present to give an update but we are gradually looking at ways to work towards the Bronze Award.  The new LED lights is an example and the long grass in the Church Yard has also been purposefully left to help the environment

12. Update from Deanery Synod
The Archdeacon spoke about the Church of England Vision Statement.  The Vision will be challenging to some parishes and how we all emerge from the Pandemic

13. Diary Dates
Events being held in the Church, outside of services, need to be approved by the PCC and recorded in the PCC Minutes for insurance purposes

There are no groups meeting in the Church at present.

14. Correspondence
No correspondence has been received

15. AOB
Response to Boris’ COVID announcement - This has been covered in earlier discussions.

Stephen thanked David G for the Zoom “Coffee and Chat” which has been essential for maintaining fellowship.

16. Closing Prayer
The Meeting closed at 20:45 with prayer thanking God for the Life of our Church and our finances.


The date of the next SC Meeting
Monday 26 July 2021

The date of the next PCC Meeting
Monday 6th September 2021
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